PARISH OF NORTH TURTON

Minutes of the 43rd Annual Parish Meeting

held at the Barlow Edgworth on 20th May 2019
PRESENT: 

Councillor H Dowle (in the Chair), Councillor L Jeffries  
Borough Councillor C Rigby, G Syddall (Clerk) and one member of the public

Apologies: Cllrs D Appleby, P Birch, S Danks and J Rigby
1. Welcome
The Chair opened the meeting by welcoming those present.

2. Minutes

The minutes of the meeting held on 23rd April 2018 were circulated and read. 

3. Matters Arising

There were no matters arising.

4. Chair’s Report

The Parish Council Chair, Cllr. Heather Dowle, reported on some of the work of the Parish Council over the last year:

Two new Parish Councillors were welcomed during the year – Lynn Jeffries and Jean Rigby.

A main part of the Parish Council’s duties is the review of planning applications. 52 applications have been commented on in the past year, of which 26 related to extensions or alterations to dwellings. Eleven were for new dwellings – either new buildings or the conversion of existing buildings, and three were for the erection of agricultural buildings. 

Members of the public have been present at all of the council meetings and are given an opportunity to voice their opinions on planning applications, and any other issues they wished to raise.

Some of the other things the Parish Council has done during the year include:

· Made representations about Turton school’s admission process – we were pleased that the Schools Adjudicator upheld the objections to the School’s admission arrangements for 2019, and required a revision of the arrangements 

· Made representations about the removal of bins from around Entwistle reservoir
· Worked with the Edgworth & District Horticultural Society on the provision of planters in Edgworth and improvements to the garden areas in Chapeltown

· Provided a seven-week trial bus service to Bolton 

· Received regular updates on the Barlow charity, and sought legal advice on the question of taking out a loan to contribute towards a replacement roof – we are advised that this would not be lawful
· Contributed towards the hire of a marquee for Belmont festival; the setting up of a Memory Café at the Barlow, and events by the Belmont Local History Society to commemorate Remembrance Day 

· Placed Remembrance poppies on lamp posts on the main routes through Belmont, Chapeltown and Edgworth; an appeal for sponsorship raised £170

· Laid wreaths on Remembrance Sunday at St Anne’s Chapeltown, St Peter’s Belmont and the war memorial in Egerton
· Organised the switching on of the Christmas lights at Belmont, Chapeltown and Edgworth

· The three villages have all been entered into the 2019 Lancashire Best Kept Village competition; judging starts in June

5. Parish Council Accounts for 2018-2019
These were presented in shortened form. 

For the financial year 2018-2019, the Parish Council’s precept was £29,551. 

Other income for the year included £9,300 from Blackburn with Darwen Council for the parish Litterman.

Net expenditure for the year was £45,049; including £16,560 on the Lengthsman/ Litterman schemes, £2,736 on rent, £838 on insurance, £435 on membership of the Lancashire Association of Local Councils; £2,877 on donations; £1,000 towards a marquee for Belmont festival; £300 for a speaker to attend Edgworth Primary School, £200 audit fees, £967 on legal fees; £700 for a trial bus service, £200 Chair’s allowance, £250 on artwork, and £16,029 on staffing costs (two members of staff).

The remaining £1,957 was spent on items including telephone, broadband, electricity at Belmont toilets, stationery, postage and subscriptions.

Reserves at the end of 2018-19 amount to £40,715.

6. Parochial Charities 2018
Details were presented of the aims of the Parochial Charities and their assets. 

7. Borough Councillor’s Report
Councillor Rigby reported that BwD continues to be short of funds, and that 1500 staff had been lost in the last five years. 
Financial problems are likely to worsen over the next few years as the debts outweigh the assets.

27% of the population is in receipt of benefits, and some households only pay £66 per annum in council tax.

The market in the Mall is a third empty and the rent on stalls in Darwen market is becoming too expensive for stall holders to remain. There are a lot of empty shops in the Borough.

There is a programme for road repairs, but expenditure will be in the urban areas and not the rural areas.

The number of wards has been reduced and the new West Pennine ward covers 73% of the Borough’s land mass!


No issues were raised by members of the public.
The meeting ended at 8.10pm
